It was action packed Wednesday. We had fines, happy dollars, two speakers, an election and a board meeting.

As usual, Al Holmes made the first fine, which was for all the people who had "Kitty Kat Itis". He also gave a happy dollar for his daughter giving her last two bags of peanuts, at the Memorial Day Parade, to Mayor O'Reilly and Senator Stabenow. We had 17 fellow Kiwanians representing our Club at this year's Parade.

Thanks to all those who participated.

Mike Suiter, who seems to be feeling better, fined people who were wearing "half pants".

Vic Martin ran the elections, and declared there were no write in candidates for for the offices of Secretary and Treasurer.

Our first speaker was Kurt Doelle, who is an instructor at Dearborn High School. He runs the video program at DHS and helps our club with Kiwani-Talk. (FYI they are producing their 1000th show next month).

Lynne Killian, better half of our own Don Killion, talked about the Dearborn Chamber of Commerce, which we are now members.

Then there was a board meeting.

Looking for my pal, Jimmy Olsen